

Commander’s Stuff
By Mike Winner
(708) 829-0069

Gonakadet@att.net

Fellow Veterans,

   Our meeting in July was very productive, much was discussed and plans were made for another great year of helping our fellow veterans.

   As discussed at our July meeting, we will meet up at the Grace Lutheran Church at 10:15 a.m. Saturday, Aug. 22, to make Emil Harley’s funeral at 11 a.m. in Bronswood Cemetery, 3805 Madison in Oak Brook. Everyone is invited to give him a final send-off. Emil was one of the original Marine Raiders in WWII. My reserve unit will be honoring him with a rifle salute and a bugle player.

   I ask each of you to pay a visit to Stan Horonzy if you are able. He’s at Cedar Point Rehab and Nursing home in Cicero, 5825 W. Cermak, room 613.

   I also ask each of you to pray for the families of the Marines and Sailor killed in Chattanooga. Veterans are making a 
difference in the world and the fight is never over. We must never put our guard 
down.  Enjoy the summer, but remain ever vigilant. 
Semper Fi!

Mike Winner

Veterans Keep Helping Veterans
By Walt Bergenthal

(708) 246-4858

Statement of funds as of 7/14/15:

Post General Fund

$12,995.66
Post Relief Fund

  10,843.76
Post Dues Reserve

           3.50
TOTAL:


$23,842.92
   Welcome aboard to new member Michael Selvage, who was recruited by Adjutant Bruce Harken. Mike served as an SP4 Army Cook in Vietnam earning the Vietnam Service, Vietnam Campaign and National Defense medals. 
   During our July 14 meeting, it was approved that our Post donate $3,000 for the upkeep of the Hines Fisher House and $2,000 for Hines patients’ much needed new undershirts, underwear, socks, sweatpants and sweatshirts in sizes L, XL and XXL. Volunteer Services will make the purchases on our behalf to make sure needed sizes are obtained. 
   These funds were made available through our Poppy Days collections. Again, veterans helping veterans. 

Veterans Benefits
 Chuck Bosko, an accredited veterans service officer through the U.S. Veterans Administration, will present a session about veteran benefits at Lyons Township High School. This one hour session is divided into two half hour segments.
   During the first half of the session, Chuck will cover the five Ws of Federal and State of Illinois Veterans’ Benefits. What, exactly, are those benefits? Who is eligible? Where, exactly, does an individual register for those benefits? When, exactly, should an individual register for those benefits? And why, exactly, should an individual learn about those benefits?  

   During the second half of the session, Chuck will explain the steps required to submit a claim to the Veterans Benefits Administration for disability compensation, Veterans Pension and DIC- Dependent Indemnity Compensation. 

   Two sessions will be held at 7 p.m. Monday, Sept. 21, and Monday, Sept. 9, at the South Campus of Lyons Township High School, 4900 S Willow Springs Road in Western Springs. Register for this FREE session by visiting lths.net. Go to adult education online registration or call (708) 579-6573.  

World War II Soldier’s Remains Returned
By Carol Anne O’Donnell

(708) 246-1204
The following information is taken from the Oct. 6, 2014, edition of Army Times: 
   “The remains of an Army soldier from Manassas missing since World War II have been recovered and are being returned to Virginia.

   The Pentagon said Sept. 24 that the remains of PFC Richard Bean were recovered last year by Japanese groups. The Defense Department’s Joint POW/MIA Accounting Command was able to identify the remains through dental records and a DNA analysis that matched a family member.

   Bean was 24 when he went missing in July 1944 in the battle of Saipan after Japanese forces launched a suicide assault on Bean’s unit, the 105th Infantry Regiment.

   Bean will be buried in Quantico with full military honors on Oct. 3, 2014. More than 83,000 U.S. service members remain unaccounted for, mostly from World War II. Pentagon efforts routinely account for dozens of missing service members annually.”

   How wonderful that our government has been able to give this family their loved one back.  Please keep all our other POW/MIAs and their families in your prayers.
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Save the Dates





Aug. 11th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church


Aug. 13h – Hospital Visit


Aug. 14th – Deadline for September newsletter


Sept. 8th – 7:30 p.m. Post Regular meeting at Grace Lutheran Church

















